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Join us for our 4th of July Cookout and Pool 

Party at 5 pm on Sunday, July 4th. It will be 

held at the Wyattôs at 496 Hickory Flat 

Rapids Road. Bring a dish to share and 

drinks, meat, and paper products will be 

provided. If you havenôt signed up yet, call 

Debbie at 270 223-7831. Chairs and tables 

have to be brought in from the Cornerstone, 

so we need to know in advance  

how many will be coming. 
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TURN UP THE HEAT  

 
As the calendar turns the page into July, one of the first things we encounter is a heat wave. We have learned from Jesus 
that being "hot" all the time and "cold" all the time is not ideal, but it is a lot better (either one) than being lukewarm. We read 
in Revelation Chapter 3: 
 
15 ñI know your works; you are neither cold nor hot. I wish that you were either cold or hot. 16 So, because you are 
lukewarm, and neither cold nor hot, I am about to spit you out of my mouth.  
 
There is something uncomfortable about hearing that. We sometimes want to stay away from the extremes of hot and cold. 
We want to reside somewhere in the middle. That's climate control comfort!  
 
In the 1600s in Geneva, Switzerland, the reformer John Calvin often called his opponents "lukewarm" or "indifferent" if he 
considered their faith to be one of convenience or comfort rather than the radical call to personal and community change that 
Jesus Christ offered to us. 
 
There's where things can get "too hot," however. When we try to apply our own personal piety onto the lies and actions of 
others. When we hope to alter what faith in action looks like from our perspective into a template for all to follow. That's when 
we are interpreting the Bible in a way that esteems our own understanding of God's Holy Word rather than as a divine gift 
that offers hope and peace to all who believe it. Too often, we want to decide what is holy and pure and deride those who 
disagree. 
 

Even Calvin didn't like that too much. Knowing that the true holiness is not something we can attain, but is rather God's own 
self that is holy, he wrote: "We should not insist on absolute perfection of the gospel in our fellow Christians, however we 
may strive for it ourselves." (The Golden Booklet, page 21).  
 
We can strive toward perfection and holiness, we can try to be consistently on fire for God, we can attempt to fan the flames 
of the Holy Spirit at all times, yet we are still human. We experience sin and pain all around us. We are deeply embedded in 
systems that produce poverty through others' power or that produce violence through others' wealth.  
 
Rather than press on toward a bolder stance on "hot button" issues, it is much easier to avoid that altogether. But that, Jesus 
says, makes us distasteful to him. Lukewarm water is no good for cleaning or drinking. Hot can clean and purify, cold can 
refresh and cool.  
 
Are we called to be lukewarm in today's environment, where sin envelops us in racism, homophobia, opposition to refugees 
and those experiencing poverty? Even Rev. Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr. was inspired by Jesus's words in Revelation as he 
contemplated the way Christians can stand alongside the fight for truth and justice in our modern society. 
 
In his Letter from a Birmingham Jail, King wrote: "Shallow understanding from people of good will is more frustrating than 
absolute misunderstanding from people of ill will. Lukewarm acceptance is much more bewildering than outright rejection." 
 
Within the heat of our days, let us find cool. But in the heat of our conversations and difficult topics to consider, let us not be 
bystanders but let us turn up the heat. Let us not accept the injustices of our world as someone else's problems. Let us not 
be lukewarm or distasteful to our Savior Jesus Christ. 
 
That means being bold, beloved. And we have a lot of chances to listen for God's call to do what is right in our world, to 
spread the Gospel of Jesus and to be spurred to action by the Holy Spirit. This is where we experience God's hope, faith, 
and love in our lives! 
 

Pastor Daniel 



 

IN THE NEWS 

 

Matthew 25 
Mark your calendar for Saturday, September 4th at 9 am for a special 3 hour educational session on Racial 
Equity. The Reverend Leonard Curry of Ashland, Kentucky will be presenting a half day program for us to 

better understand how the church can be involved in diversity, equity, and inclusion. Because he is 
traveling about 4 hours to get here, and we are paying for both his fee and a hotel room, we really want a 

good attendance. The Human Rights Commission is also going to be helping. Let Jane Rahm, Pastor 
Daniel, or Debbie Wyatt know if you think you might be interested in attending.  

We can get you some books to read to help prepare you. 
 

The Clothes Closet 
Over 60 articles of clothing were passed out to six people during June. 

We have finally processed all the backlog of clothes and shoes, and are currently in need to menôs 
smaller sized jeans and womenôs shorts. 

 

Event Coordinator 
Things are in full swing for rentals at the Cornerstone. We are getting several requests per week, and 

some days even have 2-3 events the same day! Debbie Wyatt is looking for people to help with opening 
and closing. She will be doing a training session after church on Sunday, July 18th after church. This will 

be held in the Cornerstone. Thanks in advance  
for being willing to help. 

The Youth Group will gather at 
the home of Guy and Woon Yen 
Prall on Saturday, July 24 from 
5-7 pm for dinner and games. 
We will have cornhole set up, 
but please feel free to bring 
other outdoor games. Please let 
Melissa Cropper know by July 
17th if you plan to attend. We 
look forward to a fun evening! 

HYMN SING SUNDAY  
AUGUST 8  

 
LOOK FOR THE BOXES AND 

GET YOUR VOTES IN!!! 

 

FPC Members enjoying the night at the BG Hot Rods Game! 

SESSION HIGHLIGHTS 
¶ 7ÏÒÓÈÉÐ 'ÕÉÄÅÌÉÎÅÓ ÕÐÄÁÔÅÄ ÔÏ ÐÒÏÖÉÄÅ #ÏÍÍÕÎÉÏÎ ÕÓÉÎÇ ÂÒÅÁÄ 
ÁÎÄ ÉÎÄÉÖÉÄÕÁÌÌÙ ǢÌÌÅÄ ÃÕÐÓ ÁÔ ÆÏÕÒ ÓÔÁÔÉÏÎÓ ÓÔÁÒÔÉÎÇ *ÕÌÙ ΦȢ 

¶ !ÄÄÉÔÉÏÎÁÌ ÕÐÄÁÔÅÓ ÔÏ ÂÅ ÃÏÎÓÉÄÅÒÅÄ ÁÔ !ÕÇÕÓÔ ÍÅÅÔÉÎÇȢ 
¶ 0ÁÓÔÏÒÁÌ 3ÔÕÄÙ ,ÅÁÖÅ ×ÉÌÌ ÂÅ *ÕÌÙ ΤΨ-!ÕÇÕÓÔ ΣȢ 
¶ ! "Ù-,Á×Ó 4ÁÓË &ÏÒÃÅ ÈÁÓ ÂÅÅÎ ÅÓÔÁÂÌÉÓÈÅÄ ÔÏ ÒÅÖÉÅ× ÁÎÄ ÒÅÃÏÍȤ
ÍÅÎÄ ÃÈÁÎÇÅÓ ÔÏ ÔÈÅ ÃÏÎÇÒÅÇÁÔÉÏÎȢ 

¶ $ÉÓÃÕÓÓÉÏÎ ÂÅÇÁÎ ÒÅÇÁÒÄÉÎÇ ÔÈÅ ÐÏÓÉÔÉÏÎÓ ÏÆ #ÌÅÒË ÁÎÄ 4ÒÅÁÓÕÒÅÒ ÆÏÒ 
ΤΡΤΤȢ 

¶ !ÐÐÒÏÖÅÄ ×ÏÒËÉÎÇ ×ÉÔÈ !! ÔÏ ÂÅÇÉÎ ÍÅÅÔÉÎÇÓ ÕÓÉÎÇ ÔÈÅ ÕÐÓÔÁÉÒÓ 
ÍÅÅÔÉÎÇ ÒÏÏÍȢ 

¶ 5ÐÃÏÍÉÎÇȡ 0ÒÅÓÂÙÔÅÒÙ ÍÅÅÔÉÎÇ ×ÉÌÌ ÂÅ !ÕÇÕÓÔ ΣΦ ÉÎ -ÁÙǢÅÌÄȢ 



CONNECT WITH US! 
www.franklinpresbyterian.org 

franklinpresbyterian@gmail.com 

www.facebook.com/franklinpresbyterian 

June Average Attendance: 49 

 

June 6 50 

June 13 47 

June 20 43 

June 27 55 

June Weekly Offering Average:  

$1,141.25  

June 6 $1,940.00  

June 13 $445.00  

June 20 $735.00  

June 27 $1,445.00  

 

Average weekly income  

needed for budget: $2,096.15 

 

Stewardship Corner 

Ruling Elders Serving on Session 

CJ Hall  
Caren Gibson  
Larry Smith  
John Halcomb  
Woon Yen Prall  
Bob Thompson  
Jane Rahm 
Cathy Stratton  

DEACONS: 
Meredith Halcomb 
Marcella Davis 
Donna Houston 

 

Next Regular 
Session meeting:  

July 20th at  
6 p.m. in the 
Cornerstone 

Clerks of all committees: Please 
submit any minutes to the church 

office for inclusion in the  
Session packet. 

 

THANK YOU!  

http://www.franklinpresbyterian.org/
http://www.facebook.com/franklinpresbyterian
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